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BOLTS:  “Building Outstanding Leaders for Tomorrow’s Society 

F ROM THE SUPERINTENDENT:  On September 16, the Unified Board adopted the 2020-21 budget of $4,644,128.  The 
budget was decreased by $187,000 from the previous year.  The total tax request was $4,118,761.46, all of it will go into the 

General Fund.  The Unified Board approved a tax levy of .50 for the General Fund and no Special Building fund tax this year.   The 
total valuation for the district is $823,752,291, a decrease of 6.7% from last year. 
 
Parent-Teacher Conferences:  Parent-Teacher Conferences will be held in Davenport, October 8, from 3:00-8:30 pm.  Fall coaches 
will be available from 6:00-8:30.  School will be dismissed at 2:22 on that day.  Due to the Covid 19 pandemic we are requiring 
masks to be worn during conferences.  If you are unable to attend please let us know and our teachers can communicate with you by 
phone another time.  We hope you take advantage of the opportunity for direct communication about your child’s performance in the 
classroom.  Ask questions of both your child and your child’s teacher regarding his or her performance in the classroom.  By having 
those conversations, as a parent/guardian you may be a positive force in your child’s educational career. 

School Closings:  It’s that time of year when we may begin to see inclement weather.  A message will be sent via our parent notifi-
cation system, Bright Arrow, if the decision to close has been made early enough in the evening prior to school closing and if we 
determine an early dismissal is advisable. For closings that are called too late or too early, the following television stations will be 
contacted regarding any early dismissals or closures: KHAS-TV, KOLN-KGIN TV, and KLKN-TV.  We will send an email, text 
message, and a phone call regarding school closings or late starts.  We have been using the system to send important messages out to 
parents since the school year began.  If you haven’t received any and would like too please call the Davenport School. 

 
District Social Media:  Bruning-Davenport USD has a District Facebook page.  You can find it under a button on our District web-
site.  We will provide information that is similar in content with what is found on the District's website 
(www.bruningdavenport.org).  It is used to announce notifications that are of a more immediate nature such as school closings and 
changes in schedules as well as celebrate our students’ accomplishments.  There are also links to Facebook pages that are directly 
associated with our Preschool, FCCLA, and FFA programs. 
 

F ROM THE PRINCIPAL:  October  br ings the beautiful Fall colors.  It also marks the time when the weather cools and our 
students put the summer clothes away until next May. In terms of academics, it also signifies the completion of the 1st quarter 

of the 2020-2021 school year. When Mr. Haecker and I began planning and preparing for reopening, we had no idea of all the logis-
tical issues we would face nor the constant modifications we would need to implement. What we did know was that we were going 
to do everything in our power to educate our students within our buildings.  
 
With that being said, it is important to take this month to celebrate the accomplishments of our staff and students. Both Bruning-
Davenport staff and students have begun the school year with enthusiasm and excitement to be reunited. Staff have worked diligently 
to provide environments that are inviting and effective for student growth and development. Given the significant change in the 
Spring, there are estimates that predict that academic loss could average a half to an entire year of academic loss due to the COVID 
school shut down. Because of this, it is crucial to look at the Fall 2020 Measures of Academic Progress (MAP) scores as a baseline 
measurement for all our students. Beginning in September, all students in grades K-12 participated in MAP tests. MAP tests measure 
each student's academic performance in areas of math, science, language arts, and reading. As students progress throughout each test, 
the test will increase or decrease with the level of difficulty for each student. Thus providing teachers with an extremely accurate 
baseline assessment. From there, staff can use those scores to determine the needs for each student and begin modifying curriculum 
and instruction to meet the needs of all students throughout the district.  
 
You will be receiving your child(ren)’s report cards and their MAP growth reports at the end of the first quarter, which ends on Oc-
tober 16.  We will celebrate where our students are now and continue to make plans to move forward and continue to support them 
in all areas of need. I ask that our parents and community members encourage our students by celebrating their scores and creating 
goals with students to continue to improve as the year progresses.  
 
I have looked at this school year as a growing experience. I am planning for success, and also remaining flexible in that success may 
look different than it has in the past. We will keep moving forward, and we will continue to do what is best for our students. 
 
October generally signifies change, but in all honesty, that has been happening for all of the 2020 calendar year. Just as I try to em-
brace the change in environment that a seasonal change brings, I will also try embrace the change that this year has brought as well.  
Mr. Damen Kugel, Principal 

http://www.bruningdavenport.org


OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 

Grade   Name  Date        Grade Name  Date 

   

12 David Lee 16 

1 Breydon Nutsch 16 

  Cammie Freitag 17 

3 Cambrie Linscomb 18 

5 Emma Hoins 22 

K Kaelyn Schoenholz 22 

K Korah Schoenholz 22 

  Beth Ardissono 23 

1 Allison Mussman 25 

1 Barrett Mussman 25 

  Amanda  Barney 27 

5 Eva Oltmans 29 

  Ruth Kowalski 29 

8 Addison Brase 30 

MEET A SENIOR 

KELLIE BAUER is the daughter  of  Crystal and Shawn Bauer  of Davenpor t.  She 
has four siblings, Kyla, Rebecka, Gracie and Michael.  She has been active in Band, Dra-
ma and Speech at B-D USD.  Kellie has an interest in Art, reading, fashion study on her 
own time and a passion for music.  Her future plans are to join the National Guard and 
study to be a nurse.  Kellie’s favorite food is Lasagna, her favorite TV show is Lucifer, 
Her favorite song is Moving in the Dark and her favorite place to go to be alone is her 
room.  Kellie says the most influential person in her life has been her Dad.  He has taught 
her self-defense, how to be strong, and how to have a good work ethic.  An equal to that e 
would be her Mom.  What Kellie would like other people to know about her is that she 
has been an artist for 15 years and hopes to someday make a living off of it. 

 

RODNEY WASSOM is the son of James and Anna Wassom of Alexandr ia.  Rodney 
has one sibling, Colleen.  He is involved in FFA, FCCLA, Letter Club, Band, Track, Foot-
ball and Basketball videographer.  Rodney is involved as a Group leader at the Hebron Bi-
ble Church.  His interests and hobbies are working on cars and cruising with friends.  Rod-
ney’s future plans are attending SCC to be a mechanic and then maybe to farm.  His favor-
ite food is a Cheeseburger, his favorite TV show is the Dukes of Hazzard, his favorite song 
is  How Bout Them Cowgirls by George Strait and his favorite thing to do when he wants 
to be alone is driving.  The most influential person in his life has been his Dad because “I 
look up to him for advice and am following in his footsteps,” says Rodney. 

B RUNING-DAVENPORT HOMECOMING 2020:  Freshman Attendants:  Alexa Houser & Jaron Norder.  Sophomore At-

tendants:  J essaLynn Hudson & Easton Weber , Queen : Jordan Bolte & King : Kyle Ardissono, Junior Attendants:  Kate-

lynn Houser & Anthony Schweer  Senior Attendants:  Jayda McCall & Dom Philippi  CONGRATULATIONS TO EVERYONE!! 



 C OUNSELOR’S CORNER:  Virtual College Fair is September 27-30! 
Attend a college fair from the comfort of your couch! The EducationQuest Virtual College Fair is September 27-30. To regis-
ter and to find details, visit eqf.org/collegefair. 

  
During the four-day fair, you can visit college booths, chat with college reps and watch live or recorded sessions on topics such as 
college admission, paying for college, and finding scholarships. 
  
The college fair will be “open” the following days and times, but college booths and recorded sessions will remain available until 
Dec. 1. 
  
Sept. 27 – 2:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. CT 
Sept. 28 – 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. CT 
Sept. 29 – 1:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. CT 
Sept. 30 – 1:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. CT 
  
See you at the fair! 
 
It’s FAFSA time! 
Seniors…beginning October 1, you and your parents can complete the 2021-22 FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid). 
The FAFSA is the application for federal, state, and college-based financial aid. 
  
Follow these tips to prepare:  
  
Create a Federal Student Aid Account for you and one for a parent at studentaid.gov. 
  
Attend a Virtual Financial Aid Program to learn about the FAFSA and types of financial aid. When you attend, register for a 
$500 Financial Aid Program Scholarship! To find details about school-based programs, click here. To learn about statewide Finan-
cial Aid Programs, click here. 
  
Review the FAFSA Checklist at EducationQuest.org for items, you’ll need to complete the FAFSA. 
  
See FAFSA Tools at EducationQuest.org for helpful resources. 
  
For free virtual help with the FAFSA, call EducationQuest to make an appointment: 
Lincoln – 800.303.3745, Kearney – 800.666.3721     
 
October “To Do” List 
  
Juniors and Seniors: 
___ Attend the EducationQuest Virtual College Fair Sept. 27-30. 
___ Attend a Financial Aid Program to learn how to pay for college. 
  
Seniors: 
___ Create a Federal Student Aid Account at studentaid.gov for you and one for a parent. 
___ Complete the FAFSA on or after October 1. 
___ Complete college applications. 
___ Register by Sept. 25 for ACT tests on Oct. 10, 17, 24, or 25. 

F CCLA FALL LEADERSHIP:  On September  21, Bruning-Davenport Jun-
ior High and High School FCCLA Chapters attended the Fall Leadership 

Workshop and District Leadership Conference, which was their first virtual confer-
ence. Even though it was virtual, students still had fun networking with other 

schools virtually about FCCLA, National Programs of Action, leadership, fundrais-
ing, STAR Projects, activities, community service, and much more. Students also 

participated in community ser-
vice around Davenport. Alt-
hough this was very different 

from previous years, they still 
made the most of the conference. 

:) 

https://gotocollegefairs.swoogo.com/educationquest
https://studentaid.gov/h/apply-for-aid/fafsa
https://studentaid.gov/
https://www.educationquest.org/11th-12th-grade-students/paying-for-college/financial-aid-program-scholarship/
https://www.educationquest.org/events/?f=financial-aid-programs
https://www.educationquest.org/events/?f=statewide-financial-aid-program
https://www.educationquest.org/pdfs/FAFSAchecklist.pdf
https://www.educationquest.org/resources/fafsa-tools/
https://gotocollegefairs.swoogo.com/educationquest
https://www.educationquest.org/events/?f=financial-aid-programs
https://studentaid.gov/
https://studentaid.gov/h/apply-for-aid/fafsa
https://www.act.org/content/act/en/products-and-services/the-act/registration.html


Happening @ Your Library:  By the time you read this ar ticle, we will have near ly one quar ter  of the school year  finished! 
We as a library staff are working diligently to make sure our students stay as safe and healthy as possible by following the CDC rec-
ommended guidelines for library materials. Everything is being disinfected as best we can and books are quarantined for 3-5 days 
before returning to our shelves.  
 
October will be a busy month. We hope you all will join us in the Davenport music room for our Scholastic Book Fair 
during the week of October 5-9! The theme is Time Machine:  Books Can Take You Anywhere. It will be open each day 
from 8 AM-4:30 PM plus during Parent-Teacher conferences. In this age of shopping online and touchless payment, it 
should be noted that we will have a NEW payment option available this year. Your books can be scanned and totaled by a 
new device. Then all you have to do is insert your method of payment! We will still be accepting cash and checks as in the 
past. OR, if you prefer to shop online, use the QR code on the flyer included in the newsletter and that will take you to our 
book fair website https://www.scholastic.com/bf/bruningdavenportelemmidsch1 . All orders ship to your home! The website 
website https://www.scholastic.com/bf/bruningdavenportelemmidsch1 . All orders ship to your home! The website also will keep 
you up to date on book fair activities throughout the week so be sure to visit!   As always, we appreciate your patronage because 
your purchases directly benefit our libraries! 
 
On October 21st, author Geoff Herbach will be spending his day with all of the students in our district. All health district 
mandates will be followed during his presentations. His other job is being a professor of creative writing at Minnesota 
State University (Mankato), so our younger students will enjoy his crazy picture book. Geoff has written several books 
for our older readers that we encourage them to read prior to his arrival. His book Hooper was a Golden Sower Award 
finalist last school year. We hope that everyone stays healthy in both of our states so he is able to make the trip to our 
great state!  

F FA:  On Tuesday September  15, our  officer  team went to 
the Bruning Farms to be a part of a virtual presentation where 

Reiss and Heather Bruning demonstrated some of the different 
technology that they use on their farm. They described why they 
do what they do and how they fall into the beef industry. They 
also took them to one of their nearby pastures to show what kind 
of land they were working with and how it helps them execute 
their goals to raise high quality beef. 
 
On September 14 and 15, Kylie Kinley came to the Bruning 
school during Mr. Hanson’s agriculture classes to inform his stu-
dents about drones and interview skills. She gave them a hands-on 
learning experience by bringing her own drone and explaining 
how it worked. She also had a couple of activities such as sorting 
out timelines and a drone flying video game that even reached out 
to our generation.  

REMINDER:  OCTOBER 8TH 

SCHOOL DISMISSES @ 2:22 

Parent Teacher Conferences in  

Davenport  

October 8th 4:00-8:00pm 

CONGRATULATIONS!! 

Congrats to Jordan Bolte and Dominic Philippi the 2020-2021 Lo-

cal School Winners of the US Bank Believers & Achievers award.  

 

Staff Spotlight--Mrs. Rohr has been working with the 5th grade students on astronomy the past couple of 
weeks! She has come up with some fun activities to help the students learn this unit. The 5th grade especially 
liked making their own telescopes! Thanks for helping our students reach for the stars, Mrs. Rohr! 

https://www.scholastic.com/bf/bruningdavenportelemmidsch1
https://www.scholastic.com/bf/bruningdavenportelemmidsch1






  








